
MINUTES – SELECT BOARD MEETING 

Thursday, September 1, 2022 

Select Board Hearing Room, Town Hall 

 

Participants:  Stephen R. Darcy, Chair; James J. Kilcoyne; Lynne E. Fidler; Michael A. 

Maresco, Town Administrator 

 

Mr. Darcy moved, seconded by Mr. Kilcoyne, to open the meeting at 10:00 a.m.  The vote 

was unanimous.   

 

Temporary Entertainment License – Recovery Rocks – Stephen Darcy moved, seconded 

by James Kilcoyne, to grant a one day entertainment license to Mark Mulhern, South 

Shore Peer Recovery, for the Recovery Rocks fundraising event at Salt River Farm located 

at 857 Union Street, on September 9, 2022 from 6:00 p.m. until 10:00 p.m.  The vote was 

unanimous. 

 

Temporary Common Victualler Licenses – Recovery Rocks – Stephen Darcy moved, 

seconded by James Kilcoyne, to grant a one day common victualler license to Mark 

Mulhern for Mullaney’s Harborside for the Recovery Rocks fundraising event at Salt River 

Farm located at 857 Union Street, on September 9, 2022 from 6:00 p.m. until 10:00 p.m. 

pending approval from the Board of Health.  The vote was unanimous.  Stephen Darcy 

moved, seconded by James Kilcoyne, to grant a one day common victualler license to 

George Montilio, Montilio’s Baking Company for the Recovery Rocks fundraising event 

at Salt River Farm located at 857 Union Street, on September 9, 2022 from 6:00 p.m. until 

10:00 p.m. pending approval from the Board of Health.  The vote was unanimous. 

 

Green Harbor Beach Association Costume Parade – Stephen Darcy moved, seconded by 

James Kilcoyne, to approve the request of the Green Harbor Beach Association to hold 

their annual costume parade on Sunday September 4, 2022 beginning at 2:00 p.m., pending 

approval from Police and Fire.  The vote was unanimous. 

 

Peter Igo Memorial Road Race – Stephen Darcy moved, seconded by James Kilcoyne, to 

approve the request of the Green Harbor Beach Association to hold the annual Peter Igo 

Memorial 2 mile road race on Sunday September 4, 2022 beginning at 4:00 p.m., pending 

approval from Police and Fire.  The vote was unanimous. 

 

Mr. Darcy moved, seconded by Mr. Kilcoyne, to adjourn the meeting at 10:05 a.m.   The 

vote was unanimous.  The vote was unanimous.   

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Catherine Burke 

 
The following documents and exhibits were presented at the meeting: application for temporary 

entertainment license from Mark Mulhern and back-up information; applications for temporary common 

victualler licenses from Mullaney’s Seafood and Montilio’s Baking Company; letter from Daniel Burns 

requesting permission to hold Labor Day events at Green Harbor Beach and back-up information. 


